

THE GRAND FORKS COUNTY WATER RESOURCE DISTRICT
151 S. 4th St, Suite 348, Grand Forks, ND 58203
November 16, 2023


The Regular meeting of the GF County Water Resource District was held on November 16, 2023, at the Water Resource District Office. Attending were Tim Farrell, Tom Perdue, Bob Drees, Jim Heider, Tom Durkin, Jerry Pribula, Ross Erickson, Dan Gaustad, and Kari Lavecchia.

A motion was made by Jim Heider and seconded by Tom Durkin to approve the minutes of November 2, 2023, as read.

A motion to approve the bills was made by Tim Farrell and seconded by Bob Drees. A roll call vote was taken with all members voting yes.

	11/15/2023
	DD
	KARI LAVECCHIA
	Payroll
	2,236.38

	11/15/2023
	DD
	KARI LAVECCHIA
	Payroll
	200.00

	11/15/2023
	DD
	PERRY BELLAH
	Payroll
	1,144.79

	11/14/2023
	ACH
	IRS
	Tax Pmt
	884.21

	11/14/2023
	30445
	ND Water Resource District
	Annual Dues
	675.00

	11/14/2023
	30446
	Schmitz, Inc
	
	600.00

	11/14/2023
	30447
	Acme Tools
	
	688.40

	11/14/2023
	ACH
	Capitol One
	
	1,570.51

	11/14/2023
	ACH
	ND Dept of Health
	Larimore Lic.
	380.00

	11/14/2023
	ACH
	ND Dept of Health
	Fordville Lic
	175.00

	11/13/2023
	30431
	Nodak Electric
	
	7,580.16

	11/13/2023
	30440
	Grand Forks Utility Billing
	
	58.75

	11/13/2023
	30441
	Premium Water
	
	15.99

	11/13/2023
	30442
	State Farm Insurance
	
	57.15

	11/13/2023
	30443
	J & G Landscaping Inc.
	
	1,925.00

	11/13/2023
	30444
	Cole Papers
	
	191.22

	11/02/2023
	
	ND Tax Commissioner
	Sales Tax Pmt
	39.35

	
	
	
	TOTAL
	18,421.91



A motion was made by Tim Farrell to roll over 2 maturing CD’s into the money market account for an interest rate of 5.05%, the motion was seconded by Bob Drees.

Ross Erickson from the Mekinock township board addressed the board concerning flooding problems in township.  The board directed Jerry Pribula to draft a letter addressing the concerns raised in the letter from John Ameberg.


Bob Drees made a motion directing Jerry Pribula to draft a policy concerning ownership of culverts, in response to the culvert on LD 32 near Manvel. The policy should clarify that the only culverts under the WRD jurisdiction are ones that the board initially installed or are part of a legal drain. The motion was seconded by Tom Durkin.

Keith Drees installed a 60”x24” culvert in the NW ¼ of section 17 in Rye township on LD#39, he will start cleaning the drain along Hwy 2 to clear trees growing in the drain.
 
Jerry will contact Pat Plain about removing beavers near the Stadstad farm.

Paul Zavarol will be completing the repair on LD#59 east of Hwy 81 approximately 100 yards on the main channel as well as resloping the sides and placing rip rap on the slopes for about 800 yds. on lateral B under the FEMA 2021 funding that needs to be completed before January 2024.

Kevin Thompson from the Country Club notified the board that there is an erosion problem on the slope in the NW ¼ of Section 11 in Walle township. The board agreed to a one-time cost share repair up to $5000.00 to help repair the problem. Bob Drees made the motion and Tom Durkin seconded it.

The December 6th, 2023, meeting will be cancelled due to scheduling conflicts with the annual Water Users Convention being held in Bismarck Dec 6-7.

A motion by Tom Durkin directed Tim Farrell to purchase 5 lawn mowers totaling $39,950 for Larimore Dam.  The motion was seconded by Bob Drees.

Jerry Pribula will check on a complaint received that a farmer has pushed trees into a drain in the NW ¼ of Section 2, in Wheatfield Township.

Members attending the 2023 Annual Convention are Tom Perdue, Tom Durkin and Bob Drees.

A motion was made to adjourn.

	 
						Respectfully Submitted,

						______________________________
						Kari Lavecchia/Secretary-Treasurer

						______________________________
		Tom Perdue/Chairman


